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Recycled art materials

The Junior Room will be making toys out of junk art during the ‘Santa’s Workshop’ station in Aistear for the next two weeks. Please send in clean, dry recycled materials such as cereal boxes, egg cartons, cardboard tubes, small bottles and bottle lids etc. Thank you. 
School Bookfair

Thank you for supporting our school book fair last week and thank you to the parents who gave their time to help run it. Altogether €561.10 of books were sold. The school gets 40% of these profits in book vouchers, which is €224.44. The pupils have been browsing through the catalogue and are writing us a long wish list for their class libraries!

Carol Service Practice
There will be two rehearsals for the nativity play in Kilmeen Church next week on Tuesday 11th December and Thursday 13th December. We are asking for your assistance to drop your children to the church at 8:50am instead of the school. A bus has been hired to transport the pupils back to the school. The cost of the bus will be covered by your Additional Activities Payment. Eugene, the school bus driver, will complete his bus collection in reverse order on both of these mornings so that he will finish in Kilmeen instead of starting there. Please discuss your individual collection time with him.

Refreshments

It  is traditional for the PTA to provide refreshments after the carol service in Kilmeen .Could each family please bring six mugs with them and contribute some food to share? The plan is that all the mugs will be taken home and washed at home rather than in the hall. We will bring the PTA tea, coffee, diluted orange, sugar and milk up to the hall. Thank you. As it will be dark outside, all children should remain inside the hall for the refreshments. Please note that each family will be responsible for their own children, once the service is over.

School Carol Service

The annual school carol service will take place in Kilmeen Church on Thursday 13th December at 7p.m. We hope to start promptly so that the pupils are not up too late that night. They will be given costumes to wear. These will be sent home on Thursday, after the rehearsal. The pupils should arrive fully dressed in the costumes that they have given. If a plain coloured top (without a hood) could be worn under costumes it looks much better. Please do not add wings to the angel costumes. 

BOM Report

A meeting of the Board of Management took place on Thursday 6th December. The following 
documents were approved:

· The Post of Responsibility 
· The Digital Learning Plan 

The following policies were reviewed and the reviewed policies will be put on the school website in the next few days.

· The Child Safeguarding Policy 

· The Anti-bullying Policy

· The Admissions Policy

· The Data Protection Policy

Photographing the pupils

Photographs of the pupils were discussed at the BOM meeting in the context of the Child Safeguarding Policy and the Data Protection Policy. Photographs of the pupils will only be taken with the school digital camera. The Board of Management wishes to advise parents that it is not appropriate to use their personal devices to photograph, video or record pupils when assisting on a school tour. 

Secondly the Board of Management wish to advise parents not to share photographs/videos/recordings of the pupils on social media while pupils are engaged in a school activity, e.g. Sports Day or the Nativity Play.
Dates for your Diary
Tuesday 11th December

Rehearsal for the carol service

Thursday 13th December

Rehearsal for the carol service

Thursday 13th December

School Carol Service at 7p.m.
Friday  21st December


School closes at 12p.m. for  the Christmas holidays
